Dear Parent/Carer

School Meals
I would ask you to consider if you are entitled to receive Free School Meals for your family.  
The current criteria is when a Parent/Carer receive :-

· Income support

· Income-based job seeker’s allowance (JSA)

· Income-related employment and support allowance (ESA)

· Guarantee element of state pension credit

· Universal credit (with an annual income of less than £7,400)

· Both income-cased and contribution-based JSA/ESA if you receive the same amount for both. You should also qualify if you receive both but the Income-based amount is greater, but not if the contribution-based amount is greater

· Families who are awarded Child Tax Credit and have an annual income, as assessed by HMRC, not in excess of £16,190 are also eligible to claim free school meals providing there is no entitlement to Working Tax Credit (unless in respect of a 4-week ‘run-on’).
The online checking system only confirms or denies your eligibility to claim Free School Meals: it does not give us any other information. If you are currently in receipt of either Universal Credit or the 4-week run on of Working Tax Credit, the system will not automatically be able to determine your eligibility, therefore you will need to send proof that you are in receipt of these benefits.
When your eligibility has been confirmed and your application processed, you will be sent an email confirming eligibility. The school will also receive notification of your child’s application.

The online checking system will continuously check your eligibility status and inform you and the school of any changes.

The Free School Meal allowance is £2.25 per day. There are a wide choice of items available within this price limit, students may have a higher value meal than this and pay the difference, if you wish.
It may be that you know you are eligible for Free School Meals but have not registered at the moment, your child may prefer to bring a packed lunch.  I would ask you to consider registering.  Firstly, if your child forgot their packed lunch, they would be able to take a meal on an occasional basis.  Secondly, part of the budget our school receives from the Department for Education is based on the number of pupils we have who are registered for Free Meals, therefore, you would be helping us to obtain all the necessary funding we possibly can to give our pupils the best education possible.

To apply, please call direct 01926 359189 to see if you are entitled. 
If you have any queries, or would like help in applying, please do not hesitate to contact Mrs Lina Ingles in the school office on her direct line 01926 743211 who would be happy to assist.
Yours sincerely,
Jassa Panesar

Headteacher

